

Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

Southeast Regional Office • 20 Riverside Drive, Lakeville MA 02347 • 508-946-2700

Charles D. Baker Governor

Karyn E. Polito Lieutenant Governor Kathleen A. Theoharides Secretary

> Martin Suuberg Commissioner

VIA U.S. Mail and Electronic Mail: brad.shamla@enbridge.com

August 7, 2020

Mr. Brad Shamla Vice President, U.S. Operations Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC 5400 Westheimer Ct. Houston, Texas 77056

Re:

Weymouth

Class: SM-25

FMF No.: 571926

Dear Mr. Shamla:

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection ("MassDEP"), Bureau of Air and Waste, has reviewed the Addendum submitted on July 24, 2020, and additional information submitted on August 3, 2020, August 5, 2020 and August 7, 2020, to supplement your Nonmajor Comprehensive Plan Application ("Application"), in accordance with and as directed by the decision in *Town of Weymouth v. Mass. Dep't of Envtl. Prot.*, 961 F.3d 34 (1st Cir. 2020), *MassDEP Commissioner's Remand Order* (June 12, 2020) and *MassDEP Commissioner's Interlocutory Orders Adopting Presiding Officer's Determination and Proposed Remand* (June 24, 2020).

MassDEP has determined that the information submitted is administratively and technically complete and is in conformance with the Air Pollution Control regulations at 310 CMR 7.00. Based on MassDEP's preliminary review and subject to further evaluation following public comment, MassDEP has determined that an electric motor drive (EMD) does not represent best available control technology (BACT), because 1) an EMD is properly excluded in Step 1 of the Top-Down BACT analysis because it would redefine the source; and 2) even if an EMD were not excluded in Step 1, an EMD is not a cost-effective control under Step 4 of the Top-Down BACT analysis. MassDEP therefore proposes to reaffirm its BACT determination in the Plan Approval Issued on August 26, 2019.

MassDEP notes that the option in 310 CMR 7.02(8)(a)2.a. to propose a level of control from the most recent plan approval or other action issued by MassDEP (Top-Case BACT) in lieu of a Top-Down BACT analysis is not applicable for this project since the original Application

This information is available in alternate format. Contact Michelle Waters-Ekanem, Director of Diversity/Civil Rights at 617-292-5751.

TTY# MassRelay Service 1-800-439-2370

MassDEP Website: www.mass.gov/dep

included a Top-Down BACT Analysis and the Addendum supplements that Top-Down BACT analysis with regard to an EMD, as directed by the First Circuit, the Commissioner and the Presiding Officer.

Thomas Cushing

Air Quality Section Chief Bureau of Air and Waste

ecc: Ma

Mayor Hedlund, Weymouth

rhedlund@weymouth.ma.us

Ted Langill

TLangill@weymouth.ma.us

Mayor Thomas Koch, Quincy mayorkoch@quincyma.gov

Mayor Charles Kokoros, Braintree mayorsoffice@braintreema.gov

Hingham Town Administrator, Thomas Mayo townadministrator@hingham-ma.gov

Weymouth Health Department dmccormack@weymouth.ma.us

Weymouth Fire Department kstark@weymouth.ma.us

Algonquin Gas, Barry Goodrich barry.goodrich@enbridge.com

TRC Environmental, Kate Brown Kate.Brown@enbridge.com

Trinity Consultants, Lynne Santos lsantos@trinityconsultants.com

MassDEP: Gary Moran

Millie Garcia-Serrano Seth Pickering